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Annex Ⅲ: Revision of 2013 World Semiconductor Council (WSC) PFC data  

November 5th, 2014 

The World Semiconductor Council (WSC) on the 22nd May 2014 in its Joint Statement 

presented its voluntary agreement report on 2013 PFC data. With this annex Ⅲ,the 
WSC should like to clarify and present revised 2013 PFC data.  

The WSC reports its progress on the voluntary agreement on an annual basis. This 
external reporting provides aggregated results of the absolute PFC consumption and 
emissions alongside each other and NER trends. These figures represent combined 
emissions for the six WSC regional associations, in their own regions and in the “Rest of 
World” fabs.  
 
The revised data below means that combined WSC absolute emissions of PFCs in 2013 
decreased 4.5% below 2010 levels and 2013 Normalized Emissions Rate (NER) is 7.1% 
below 2010. Please see the graph below which compares these results to the 30% 
reduction in NER anticipated by 2020.  
 
The graph “WSC PFC Emission Trends” on page 3 of  WSC Joint statement 22nd May 
2014, is replaced with the following graph. 
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The graph “2013 WSC PFC Consumption Data ” on page 4 of  WSC Joint statement 
22nd May 2014, is replaced with the following graph. 

 

The graph “2013 WSC PFC Emissions Data ” on page 4 of  WSC Joint statement 22nd 
May 2014, is replaced with the following graph. 

 

 


